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CHURCHES AND VAT

Guidance note (October 2013)


During 2012 a number of changes were made to the operation of VAT as it affects church repairs and new work.  Further changes were made with effect from 1 October 2013.  This guidance note gives the most recent position as it is understood, but PCCs are advised to contact the DAC Office for further guidance or to use the HMRC advice line, (details below).

Further information and how to apply under the Listed Places of Worship Grant Scheme:

Listed Places of Worship Grant Scheme

Telephone: 0845 601 5945

Website: www.lpwscheme.org.uk

This is a straightforward site giving detailed information, frequently asked questions, a step by step guide to the application process and the opportunity to download the application form.

HM Revenue and Customs (HMRC) 

National advice line for general enquiries about VAT

Telephone: 0845 010 9000

Website: www.hmrc.gov.uk
Zero Rating

In the March 2012 Budget, the Chancellor announced that zero-rating of new work and approved alterations to listed buildings would be abolished as of 1 October 2012.  In spite of a vigorous campaign to have this announcement reversed, the government confirmed this decision.  However, the government agreed to include new work and alterations along with repairs in the provisions of the Listed Places of Worship Grant Scheme, meaning that approved changes to a listed building, which are within the terms of the Listed Places of Worship Grant Scheme, are eligible for grant.  To cover the increased demand on the fund, which had previously been capped at £12 million, the government agreed to provide an additional £30 million each year for the duration of the current parliament (ie until 2015).  

A certain number of works, such as improvements to access in a building to facilitate a disabled person’s entry and movement, remain eligible for zero-rate relief, but for most works now undertaken within a church building, the VAT will need to be paid in the first instance and then reclaimed through the Listed Places of Worship Grant Scheme.
The Listed Places of Worship Grant Scheme
It is anticipated that the increased funding of the Scheme will mean that all eligible claims can be met in full.  As a consequence of the changes to the Scheme a number of previous restrictions on eligibility have now been removed and the following criteria apply:

· Works carried out to repair or maintain the fabric of the building are eligible 
· Approved new work and alterations are eligible

· Work to pews is eligible

· Decoration is now eligible provided it is to the fabric of the building

· Repairs as a result of metal theft and the installation of security measures are eligible

· Professional fees, work to bells, clocks, organs ARE NOW eligible

· Works to ancillary structures, such as boundary walls, gates, gardens or car parks are NOT eligible
The new scheme came into operation on 1 October 2012 and was further amended on 1 October 2013.  It is the intention of the Scheme that payments will be made on a monthly basis.  Claims must be accompanied by invoices and applicants should remember that all claims under the Listed Places of Worship Grant Scheme are required to be submitted within a year of invoice date.

